
 

 

 

Information to our customers concerning 

 

European Regulation 1907/2006 REACh 
 

Acciai Speciali Terni S.p.A. produces many stainless steel grades. For all the substances employed in the 

manufacturing of our stainless steel we require our suppliers to have the necessary registrations in compliance 

with EU Regulation 1907/2006 for the materials we purchase.  

 

Acciai Speciali Terni S.p.A. stainless steel does not contain substances of very high concern (SVHC) as 

defined and listed per Article 57 and 59 (ECHA candidate list) of the REACH Regulation. 

  

Acciai Speciali Terni S.p.A. stainless steel complies with the restrictions in Annex XVII of the REACH 

Regulation. By reference to nickel content restriction (Entry 27 in the Annex), tested stainless steels comply 

with the above mentioned Entry. However, test have shown that re-sulphurised machining stainless steels 

(Sulphur>0.1%) could release nickel close to the defined threshold, so we recommend not to use re-

sulphurised machining stainless steels in direct and prolonged contact with the skin.  

 

Safety Information Sheets are available on Acciai Speciali Terni S.p.A. website where relevant information 

about health and environmental hazards concerning our products can be found. 
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